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Items for the  

December/January 
Newsletter should be sent 

by 

Sunday 19 
November  

 to   
St Mary’s Church Office  

Rector:  Rev Tom King 
The Rectory, 36 Meadow Sweet Road, Rushden, NN10 0GA 
email: revtrex@icloud.com 

telephone: 
07732 805443 

Assistant Priests: Rev Dr Linnet Smith 
email: rev.linnet@talktalk.net 
Rev Dr Glyn Ackerley 
email: drglyna@gmail.com 

01933 311706 
 
07595 171748 

Readers:  Tony Smith, Michael Bantin 

Hall Bookings:  Pam & Paul Bailey 
7 Kenilworth Close, Rushden, NN10 0QH  

01933  313195 

St Mary’s Churchwardens:    
Paul Adams, 19 Wymington Park, Rushden, NN10 9JP 
Mike Gaul, 46 Quorn Road, Rushden NN10 6UU 

 
01933 318770 
01933 313606 

St Mary’s Church Office  
Tues--Thurs: 10.00-12noon:   
Samantha Nagel, Pam Bailey, Kathy MacKenzie           

01933 412235 
 

email:  stmaryschurchoffice@btinternet.com 
website:  www.stmaryschurchrushden.org  

facebook: stmaryschurchrushden 

Newton Bromswold Churchwardens 
Bob Lines, 25 Church Lane, Newton Bromswold, NN10  0SR: 
Jenny Burt, 23 Church  Lane, Newton Bromswold  

 
01933 315864 
01933 353076 

Newton Bromswold website:  www.newtonchurch.co.uk 

Who’s Who 
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  Tom King writes  . . .     
Greetings! I hope that you had a pleasant Summer and were 
able to find time to celebrate the blessings of good weather 
and good company. As we roll on into Autumn, here at St. 
Mary’s we are looking to strengthen and develop our 
existing church ministries, and also have various things 
happening to help renew our discipleship and encourage our 
fellowship. On September 10, together as a church we embarked on a journey 
through the Gospel of Luke. We will be using this as our primary text on 
Sunday mornings – with appropriate breaks for festival seasons and certain 
other occasions – until Pentecost 2025. By working our way through the whole 
story, as Luke presents it, we will perhaps rediscover some less well-known 
corners, and together shape ourselves around Jesus and his coming Kingdom. 
 We are able to see this transformation take place in all the practical 
ministries of the church, our Tea and Coffee gatherings on Thursdays, our 
Ladies’ Group and Craft Group, the Bumps and Babes toddler group and other 
family ministry such as the monthly Dad’s event; also our involvement with the 
foodbank, the recovery project, and the local schools. All of these are where 
we can bless others in need by sharing the love of God that he has already 
shown to us, and in serving others become more like Jesus ourselves. We have 
also this month begun a short, three-session course on being ready to share 
the reasons for our faith with others, in the everyday situations of our lives. 
This will be repeated in the New Year for those who could not join it this 
month. In October we shall be offering the Bible Society ‘Bible Course.’ This 
provides an overview of the Bible and then begins to delve into how to read it 
well. If you have been reading the Bible for years but still have unanswered 
questions, or are unsure where to begin, be sure to come along. We believe, of 
course, as Christians, that the Bible contains all things necessary for life and 
faith. That is, the message conveyed through these books is one of hope, joy 
and God’s grace to the world, seen most clearly in the person of Jesus Christ. 
The world in which we live can be mightily confusing, troublesome and there 
are many things that we could fear. Yet it is the testimony of thousands upon 
thousands of Christian people down the ages that God is faithful when we turn 
to trust him, because he loves us. The word of life held out to us in Jesus’ 
coming among us, dying, and rising again to set us free from our fears and the 
sin that disfigures our world, is a sure and certain hope. I pray that over the 
coming months you too will have opportunity to discover how this hope is at 
work for you. If you would like to find out more, the details of everything 
mentioned above are available in our church notices, on our website or 
Facebook, or please contact the church office for more information.  
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Summary of PCC meeting held 
on Monday 4 September 2023 in 
the Lower Vestry Hall. 
 
21 members of the PCC attended 
our 4 September meeting. As usual, 
many items were discussed 
including previous minutes and 
matters arising, finance and 
safeguarding. A deep clean of the 
kitchen was arranged for 8 
September. Quotes for toilet 
refurbishment had been sourced 
and the work would be agreed 
soon. A replacement clapper for the 
fallen one had been agreed. In 
addition, the DAC were to be invited 
to visit and inspect the proposed 
ramp access. 
 
It was agreed unanimously to  
re-employ Helen Smedley as a family 
worker. A number of coordinator 
roles had been filled by volunteers.  
 
The role of verger needs 
consideration and anyone 
interested should contact either 
Tom or the church wardens to learn 
more. Please see a separate list of 
important dates to note. 
 
The date of next PCC November 6th 
at 7pm. 
 
The following dates on the calendar  
were agreed: a Nativity service at 
9.30am on Sunday December 17; 
Carol Service at 6.00pm on Sunday 

December 17; Christmas Eve Service 
on Sunday December 24 at 4.00pm  
- an Invitational evangelistic service 
for families and a Midnight service 
at 11.00pm; On Christmas morning 
at 10.00am there will be a short 
service followed at 10.45am by Holy 
Communion. 
 
In January 2024 a Hope Explored 
course, a 3 session course 
introducing people to Jesus, 
following the services at Christmas. 
A Christingle service will be held at 
the end of January, and also a 
course of Christianity Explored. An 
eight week course of Confirmation 
Preparation will also begin on 
Wednesday 14 February. 
 
Crafts and Coffee/Tea 
The first meeting will 
involve making 
’Decorated Crosses’ on 
Tuesday 3 October. The 
second meeting will be on Tuesday 
7 November. For further 
information contact Lynne: 353655 
or lynne@lateralflow.co.uk. 
 
Children's Society News  
Entries for John’s Summer Quiz ‘The 
Phrase Game’ close on 30 October. 
A new quiz entitled ‘All Abroad’ will 
be available in early November from 
Pam Bailey (Church Office), Mary 
Hadley and Joy Holloway. Thank you 
for your support. 
 

St Mary’s News 
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Peterborough Diocesan Guild of 
Church Bellringers Annual Quiz - in 
aid of the Guild Bell Fund, £1 from 
Pam in the Church Office or 01933 
313195. 
 
Peter Chamberlain’s Quiz Peter will 
be at the back of Church at the end 
of both services selling quizzes. £1 for 
Mission Funds. 
 
Ladies Group - Wednesday 11th 
October at 2.15pm - Jacky Bestwick - 
The Hedgehog Lady. 

 
Congratulations are due to ….  
John and Julie West on their Sixty 
Five years of Marriage on 4 October. 
Shelia Tansley who celebrates her 
Ninetieth birthday on 9 November. 
Love and best wishes from all of us at 
St Mary’s. 
 

 
 
 

Behind the Communion Table 

October 
1  Peter White (arranged by 

 Jude Curtis) 
8 Lynda Sandiford 
15 Paula Williams 
22  Ann Harris 
29 Judy Perkins (arranged by 
 Jude Curtis) 

November 
5 & 12 Remembrance - Ellen 
 Inwood and Julie West 
19 Barbara Coxon 
26 Mary Hadley 
 

Memorial Chapel  
November 

5   Mrs Kelland and Mr Craddick 
 in memory of Mr and Mrs 
 Craddick 

12  Remembrance Sunday Mrs 
 Ellen Inwood and Mrs Julie 
 West 

Flower Rotas 

Weddings 
Saturday 19 August  

Tomas Leslie Johnson &  
Stacey Rose Joyce 

 

Saturday 2 September  
Benjamin John Cerri &  
Lisa Marie Digirolamo 

 

Funerals 
Wednesday 9 August 

Mary Anne Marshall [75] 
 

Thanksgiving 
Wednesday 23 August 

Shelia Naysmith [80] 
 

Baptisms 
Saturday 2 September 

Ezra Bruno Cerri 
 

Confirmations 
Sunday 3 September 

Samantha Nagel, Emily Wilson & 
Denise Bland 

 THE REGISTERS 
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101010 Challenge Rushden LZ7 Saintz 
Gig (10 days, 10 cities, 10 gigs, 
1000km cycling, 100km a day) 
Saturday 7 October at Park Road 
Baptist Church. The band LZ7 are 
cycling to Rushden to perform to 
raise money for the Charity 
Illuminate. 
 
Ignite Kids Club This new venture 
started on Monday 25 September 
for school years 1-6 6-7.30pm and 
will take place every second and 
fourth Monday of the month during 
school terms. If you can offer an 
evening or two helping please 
contact Helen Smedley 07495 
304974 
 
 

Newton News                                           

October 
1 Mrs Beeby 
15 Helen Rees Bidder 

 

November 
5 Mrs Beeby 
19 Mrs Sargeant 

 FLOWERS 

Quiz Night Saturday 7 October 
starting at 7.00pm in The Swan, 
Newton Bromswold.  Entry Fee £10 
for a team of 4.  Proceeds to 
Friends of Newton Church. 
 
Church Bike Ride 
The Northants Historic Churches 
Trust Church Bike Ride took place 
on Saturday 9 September and it 
was one of the hotter days for the 
Church bike ride this year.  

Monthly event for dads, stepdads, 
granddads or male carers and their 

younger children [0-6 yrs] with a 
range of toys including bouncy  
castle, sit-on cars and  ball pool. 

Saturdays 21 October &  
18 November 
9.30am - 12noon 

St Mary’s Church Hall 

Adults £5: children free  

Just turn up! 

The Youth Group now known as 
Deep will meet every first and third 
Sunday of the month commencing 1 
October, 11.30am-1pm in the Lower 
Hall, for school years 7 to 13. Meet 
people, eat food, play fun games 
and learn about Jesus. For further 
information please 
contact Helen: 07495 
304974 
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H 
ere in the Cathedral we begin 
October by hosting the National 
Harvest Festival, a service 

launched 10 years ago at Westminster 

Abbey by Queen Camilla, then 
Duchess of Cornwall. The service 
moves to a different city, or community 
every year and rather like the Olympics 
it includes the display of a symbolic 
harvest torch, and representatives 

from civic life and the farming 
community will gather in Peterborough 
to celebrate the gifts of creation in a 
tradition that will be shared by many 
parishes up and down the diocese.  
   What we think of as Harvest Festival 

dates back to the 1840’s when the 
Revd Robert Hawker, Vicar of 
Morwenstow in Cornwall conducted a 
special thanksgiving service and 
blessed the crops that had been 
“safely gathered in”. However, what 

came to be a key moment in the life of 
every community, has in recent 
decades been on the decline and the 
Harvest Torch is an initiative of the 
Love British Food campaign as part of 
British Food Fortnight to try and 

restore this tradition and to make the 
connections between our ‘daily bread’, 
those responsible for producing it,  
and the God on whose bounty we 
ultimately depend.  
   The sad truth is that, the recognition 

of that interdependence has become 
ever more tenuous and our 24/7 
urbanised culture has much less sense 
of rhythms of the seasons and the way 
our food is produced and brought to 
our tables. So, we pray, that as 

Peterborough 
welcomes the Harvest 
Torch this month it 
might prompt us to a 

renewed sense of 
genuine thanksgiving 
whilst also challenging 
us to think through 
issues of sustainability 
and justice when it comes to producing 

our food and ensuring that none go 
hungry.  
   For a faith which has a meal as its 
central act of worship, we of all people, 
should never forget the deep 
connection between God our Creator 

and Redeemer and the need for our 
active participation in that relationship. 
As one of our Offertory prayers 
reminds us:  
   Blessed are you Lord God of all 
creation; through your goodness we 

have this bread to set before you, 
which earth has given and human 
hands have made. It will become for us 
the bread of life. 

Enjoy the harvest, pray for the earth 
and our stewardship of it and always 
be mindful of the needs of others. 

Every blessing 

  

Chris Dalliston 

Dean of Peterborough  

Celebrating Harvest Home  

Diocese of Peterborough - Magazine Resource - October 2023 

Produced by the Diocesan Office, The Palace, Peterborough, PE1 1YB 

Tel: 01733 887000 Email: communications@peterborough-diocese.org.uk 

www.peterborough-diocese.org.uk 
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Summer’s over -   What now? 
 
For some of our Mission Partners, the summer months were a time in 
which to pause, pray and plan. For others, they were very busy indeed. 
 
Lea and Petra, in the Czech Republic, were able to take a little time away 
prayerfully to think about their ministry in the city of Brno. They are 
praying for a new church building, suitable for their growing numbers. This 
Autumn, there will be changes, as some of the students who came to the 
church will have finished their university courses and left, and new ones 
will, they trust, join them there. Do pray with Lea and Petra that the 
developing life and outreach of their church will bring glory to Jesus. 
 
For James Hawksworth, working as Church Army Evangelist in Ipswich, 
term has begun. He has a very worthwhile and enjoyable ministry to 
children at Sprites Primary School, especially coming alongside those who 
are struggling. In October, a new venture will begin - a Friday evening 
youth group for the children. James also has good input at Suffolk One, 
the local 6th form college, but as yet, has not been invited to go into 
Chantry Secondary Academy. Please pray that he will be allowed to work 
with the children there. 
 
The Church Pastoral Aid Society had their usual busy Summer, as many 
young people aged 8 -18 enjoyed their Venture and Falcon holidays. There, 
there was the opportunity to have fun, make friends, take part in great 
activities - and, above all, to explore life with Jesus. Please pray that now, 
as these young people are back home and back to school or college, the 
Lord will continue to work in their lives, guiding them to those who can 
encourage, teach and support them, so that they may become life-long 
disciples of Jesus. 
 
Sue, for the Mission Committee. 
 

 

 

Mission Matters  
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Good news, the clock is again striking the hours 
because the new spring has been made and 
refitted. 

The not so good news is that while ringing for the 
last wedding there was a loud bang on the floor 
above and only seven bells were then sounding 
instead of eight. The clapper shaft of the sixth bell 
had broken and the ball at the end had banged 
down onto the floor, this made the ringer directly 
below, jump, wondering what had happened. The 
clapper was later removed and taken to the bell 
foundry in Loughborough for a new one to be 
made. This is why we had a period of only five 
bells ringing for Service and practice. The new clapper should be in place 
by the time you are reading this. 

During August we held our tower BBQ which had been postponed from 
July due to the poor weather. With our ringers and ringing friends who 
join us on practice nights this was a lovely event. Thank you Cathy and 
Simon for the use of your garden. Also during August we rang a quarter 
peal to celebrate Brenda’s 60 years of ringing at St Mary’s. 
Congratulations Brenda. 

It being a time for BBQs the Wellingborough Branch also held one at 
Bozeat in August and about 28 members and friends from around the 
Branch were there. The light shower didn’t spoil the evening. In 
September the Branch outing was held ringing at Wicken, Old 
Wolverton, Olney, Clifton Reynes and Emberton; about 30 ringers, 
including most of our ringers, went on this enjoyable day. 

The Peterborough Guild recently held its Summer Festival and 8 bell 
striking competition. Three towers were available for ringing and the 
competition was held at Towcester. Five teams took part, Towcester 
branch team were placed first and the Wellingborough branch team, 
containing 4 Rushden ringers, were placed Third. 

continued overleaf  

Belfry Gossip  
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Belfry Gossip  Continued. 

 

100 Years of the Peterborough Diocesan Guild of Church 
Bellringers 

 
The Guild will have been in existence for 100 years in 2024. 
All ringers at Rushden are members of this Guild and many over the years 
have been, or are in, specific posts. Brenda was President and Alan 
Treasurer for 10 years, and Simon is now Guild Master and Cathy the PRO. 
To celebrate this occasion several events will be taking place around the 
Guild area and a 2024 Calendar has been produced showing towers 
around the diocese. The May picture is of Rushden church taken from the 
car park. If you would like one at a cost of £5 please see Brenda Dixon or 
the church office. 

 

Tintinnabulum 
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07735 564419/01536 724875 

28 

GENTLEMEN’S HAIR STYLIST 

40-42, HIGH STREET SOUTH RUSHDEN 
 

6 FULL TIME STYLISTS 

Walk in or for appointments ring 
 

01933 356483 

PARKING 

OPPOSITE 

 

NOBLE EYE CARE 

89 High St, Rushden  

312551 
www.nobleopticians.co.uk  

P. G. SAVAGE 
PAPERHANGING 

INTERIOR & EXTERIOR 
PAINTING 

FREE Estimates & Advice Given 
Reliable Service 

01933 316278 
10, Wymington Rd, Rushden, Northants 

PAINTERS & 
DECORATORS 

WITH 

OVER 30 YEARS 
EXPERIENCE 
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Summer Holiday Club 

Our Summer Holiday club this year was called Guardians of Ancora, 
where we invited children to become guardians and help recover 
lost Bible story treasures to restore the light to the city of Ancora. 
To do this the children took part in quests; such as games, crafts 
and competitions to find the treasures, hear amazing stories told by 
Fabula and learn more about Jesus! They also followed the drama 
of two guardians called Swift and Dash as they went on their very 
first quest and learned what it meant to be a guardian along the 
way. We had over 30 sign up to holiday club this year, with lots of 
new faces of both children and leaders! We can’t wait for the next 
one!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Libya and Morocco 
Catastrophic flooding in Libya, and earthquake in Morocco have 

caused immeasurable damage. Please pray for the work of the  

British Red Cross as they seek more  

information on what exactly happened and 

what’s needed in the follow up to  

these disasters.  More information on  

redcross.org.uk. 
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A . ABBOTT & SONS 
PERSONAL FUNERAL DIRECTORS 

BEDFORD ROAD, RUSHDEN 
 

‘Owned and operated by  
the Abbott family for four generations’ 

 

Tel: Rushden 312142 
24 HOUR SERVICE TO ALL AREAS 

 

Private Chapel of rest, 
Service Chapel, Catering suite, 

Memorial display, Floral tributes 
Pre-paid plans available         Est. 1885 

 

www.abbottfunerals.co.uk 
info@abbottfunerals.co.uk 

Hollis Brothers 
High class butchers 

 

44 Duck St. Rushden 

35776 
Friendly, personal service 

P. W. HOUSE 
54, High Street, Rushden 
 

Rushden’s Family Jeweller 
For over 60 years     
 

Tel: 418877 

The 
Distinctive 

Jeweller 

  

4 Hamblin Court  
Rushden NN10 0RU 

Tel: 01933 358541 
www.rjsmith-son.co.uk  

Slow Ways 
This initiative to access the  

countryside and release its route-

potential continues apace.  Go to 

slowways.org for an incredibly  

encouraging update on their  

remarkable progress and seriously 

consider verifying a route near us. 

Tolkien: The Lost Recordings 
It’s fifty years since the death of the 

writer of The Hobbit and The Lord 

Of The Rings. BBC Sounds has  

rediscovered an archive recording 

featuring un-broadcast off-cuts 

from an interview given by him in 

1968. Search on BBC Sounds. 

mailto:info@abbottfunerals.co.uk
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October 
1 Sunday: 11.30am-1pm - Deep The Youth Group now known as Deep will 

meet every first and third Sundays of the month in the Lower Hall for 
school years 7 to 13. Meet people, eat food, play fun games and learn 
about Jesus. For further information please contact Helen: 07495 
304974 

3 Tuesday: 10.00-12noon - Crafts & Coffee/Tea in the Church Hall - 
contact details on p4. 

 Tuesday: 10.30am - Alpha Course continues in the Lower Hall. 
4 Wednesday: 7-8pm - Choir Practice 
5 Thursday: 12noon-1.30pm - Be Ready! On 5 and 12 October. 
7 Saturday: 7pm - Rushden LZ7 Saintz Free Gig As part of the 101010 

Challenge at Park Road Baptist Church, more details on p5. 
 Saturday: 7.30pm - Quiz Night at the Swan in Newton Bromswold, 

entry fee is £10 for a team of 4. 
9 Monday: 6-7.30pm - Ignite Kids Club School years 1-6 are invited to 

come and play games, crafts, cooking, trips out and more. £1.50 per 
session, plus extra for tuck. On 9 and 30 October. 

11 Wednesday: 2.15pm - Ladies Group - Meet in the Church Hall. This 
month we will be welcoming The Hedgehog Lady - Jacky Bestwick 

12 Thursday: 7.30pm - Prayer, Praise & Presence - Join us for this special 
informal evening. 

18 Wednesday: 7-8pm - Choir Practice 
21  Saturday: 9.30am-12noon - Who Let The Dads Out? - Monthly event for 

dads, stepdads, grandads, male carers and their younger children [0-
6yrs]. Adults £5: children free. 

28 Saturday: 2-5pm - Mission Quiz at St Mary’s. 
31 Tuesday: 5.30-9pm - Bellringers 3 hour Peal Attempt 
 

November 
5 Sunday: 11.30am-1pm - Deep Youth Group on 5 and 19 November. 
13 Monday: 6-7.30pm - Ignite Kids Club on 13 and 27 November. 
18 Saturday: 9.30am-12noon - Who Let The Dads Out?  
25 Saturday: 10am-3pm - Christmas Craft Day All Primary School  
 aged Children. First child £10, siblings £5. Please bring a packed  
 lunch, for more details please contact Helen 07495304974 or 
 hlsimcock@gmail.com 

Church Diary 



15 

 

St Peter’s  
Newton Bromswold 

 Sunday 1 October - Seventeenth Sunday after Trinity 

9.30am 

11.15am 

Holy Communion 

Civic Service 

 
10.00am 

 
Family Service 

Sunday 8 October - Eighteenth Sunday after Trinity 

9.30am 
11.15am 

Worship & Word 
Morning Prayer 

10.00am Family Service 

Sunday 15 October - Nineteenth Sunday after Trinity 

9.30am 
11.15am 

Worship & Word 
 

Holy Communion 
10.00am Family Service 

Sunday 22 October - Twentieth Sunday after Trinity 

9.30am 

11.15am 

Worship & Word 

Morning Prayer 

 
10.00am 

 
Holy Communion 

Sunday 29 October - Last Sunday after Trinity Bible Sunday 
10.30am Joint Service 10.00am Family Service 

Midweek Services in St Mary’s Church 
Thursdays  -  October 5, 12, 19, 26 

at 10.30am  - Holy Communion [BCP]  

   
  

  

  

Services for October 2023 

If you would like to continue to receive this Newsletter in place of Grapevine 
then talk to St Mary’s Church Office and your copy will be delivered as 

before unless you normally collect it yourself. For those receiving their copy 
by post there will be a small charge of £5 per year: if this applies to you, a 

note will be included with this edition 
 

Non-subscription copies of this Newsletter are routinely made available at 
the back of church. If you would like to contribute towards their printing 
costs please put whatever seems appropriate into the old Grapevine slot 

by the Hymn Books in St Mary’s Church.  
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 Sunday 5 November - Fourth Sunday Before Advent 

9.30am 

11.15am 

Holy Communion 

Morning Prayer 

10.00am Family Service  

 

Sunday 12 November - Remembrance Sunday 

9.30am 

10.50 

11.30 

Worship and Word 

At the War Memorial 

Civic Service 

10.00am Remembrance 
Sunday 

Sunday 19 November - Second Sunday Before Advent 

9.30am 

11.15am 

Worship and Word 

Holy Communion 

 

10.00am 

  

  

Family Service 
  

Sunday 26 November - Christ the King Sunday Next Before Advent 

9.30am 

11.15am 

Worship and Word 

Morning Prayer 

 10.00am  Holy Communion 

Midweek Services in St Mary’s Church 
Thursdays 10.30am on November 2, 9, 16, 23, 30 

 - Holy Communion [BCP]  

 

St Peter’s  
Newton Bromswold 

Services for November 2023  

Live-Streaming 
St Mary’s Sunday Services at 9.30 will continue to be live-streamed 

and can also be found later on YouTube:  
http://www.youtube.com/user/stmarysrushden.  

St Mary’s 
Rushden 


